Adam Behlen 
2024-2025 Annual Report

Another year in the making, and here we are at 2025! What a wonderful year it has been, with us finding our new rector, Fr. Joshua, who has been so wonderful and a breath of fresh air for the church. Under his guidance, we have been pushing the music program at St. Michael’s ever so. In addition to Fr. Joshua, our choir grew two new amazing members, Tom and Edward, whom we are so grateful for joining.  The music for services at the beginning of the year was still finding itself, but by the time Easter came around, we were ready to roll with wonderful new anthems, and as well creating beautiful music. We’ve had a few external music guests for our Easter program, and as well for our Christmas program, but mostly the choir has remained front and center throughout the year for leading the congregation. 
Now as we begin 2025, I am looking to push the choir with the repertoire we have and to create truly great music and memorable experiences, with external guest musicians, maybe a special musical offerings outside the regular service, or a cantata, etc.. I’m also looking to plan a talent show, showcasing the various talents of not just the choir, but anyone in the congregation that wants to participate. We’re always looking to add members to our choir, with that, I’ll leave that to you if whoever reads this would like to join!. I look forward in creating music that brings a faithful rewarding experience for the congregation for every service. 

Cheers,
Adam 
